
RESOLUTION NO. 120 

 

DETERMINATION THAT THE PROPOSED CONSTRUCTION AT THE 

ALBANY COUNTY E 9-11 COMMUNICATIONS CENTER WILL NOT HAVE A 

SIGNIFICANT IMPACT ON THE ENVIRONMENT 

 

 Introduced:  4/12/21 

 By Audit and Finance Committee: 

 

 WHEREAS, The Albany County Sheriff’s Office is seeking to relocate the 

current E-911 Communications Center Emergency Management Office for Albany 

County in order to better accommodate the needs of the County, and 

 

 WHEREAS, The Sheriff’s Office has proposed to undertake new construction 

located at 58 Verda Avenue, Clarksville to accommodate the E-911 Communications 

Center Emergency Management Office project, and 

 

 WHEREAS, The proposed action is subject to the requirements of the State 

Environmental Quality Review Act pursuant to 6 NYCRR 617, and 

  

 WHEREAS, The Albany County Department of Economic Development, 

Conservation and Planning, acting on behalf of the Albany County Legislature has 

reviewed the proposed action, including Parts 1, 2, and 3 of the Environmental 

Assessment Form dated March 9, 2021 prepared for the proposed action, and has 

complied with all applicable administrative and procedural requirements on behalf 

of the County, now, therefore be it 

 

 RESOLVED, That the Albany County Legislature has considered the findings 

of the Department of Economic Development, Conservation and Planning and has 

determined that the proposed action is an Unlisted Action and will not have a 

significant impact on the environment, and, be it further   

 

 RESOLVED, That the Clerk of the County Legislature is directed to forward 

certified copies of this resolution to the appropriate County Officials. 

 

 


